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COMMENTS 
 
The CCHCS PPCMU HPS I auditor requested to interview 10 randomly-selected inmate-patients 
regarding ADA compliance, sick call and appeals.  The HPS I auditor interviewed six inmate-patients; and 
four inmate-patient refused to be interviewed.  The inmate-patients who refused to be interviewed 
stated they had previously been interviewed and were not interested in being interviewed again.  The 
following comments are provided as a summary of their responses to the above standardized questions:  
 

1. Questions 1 – 4:  Of the six inmate-patients interviewed, all were familiar with the sick call 
process and knew where to access and submit the sick call request forms.  They all reported 
satisfaction with the health care they receive at NFCF.  One inmate-patient expressed a desire to 
have an influenza vaccination.  The HPS I-auditor reviewed the inmate-patient’s medical record 
and found documentation that he received the influenza vaccination on 12/08/14.  No other 
issues or concerns were expressed by the inmate-patients. 

2. Questions 5 – 8:  Of the six inmate-patients interviewed, all were familiar with the appeal 
process and knew how to access and submit the grievance/appeal forms.  When asked by the 
HPS I-auditor if they had submitted any health care appeals in the past 4 months, two reported 
they had and had received a timely first level response to their appeal.  One inmate-patient 
reported he was required to submit a Form 22 and attach the response to his 602 when 
submitting it for response.  The HPS I-auditor asked if he was required to submit the Form 22 
prior to submitting his health care appeal.  The inmate-patient reported he was required to 
submit the Form 22 to his custody related 602 form, not his health care 602-HC form.  No 
additional issues or concerns were expressed by the inmate-patients. 

3. Questions 9 – 23:  All six inmate-patients interviewed had qualifying disabilities for inclusion in 
the Disability Placement Program (DPP).  Three of the inmates knew the name of the ADA 
coordinator.  Those three inmate-patients stated they occasionally meet with the ADA 
coordinator if they have questions.  The other three inmates reported they had never met the 
ADA coordinator.   
 


